
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
According to the Commission of Racial Equality report, titled 'Juvenile Cautioning and Ethnic Monitoring' produced in 1989, the following was conducted:

"Leicestershire Constabulary have operated a pilot scheme in one police division since June 1987. The Police specify ethnic origin along with other details on a form which goes to the multi-agency Juvenile Review Panel for every young offender. The ethnic classifications used have recently been amended to Afro-Caribbean, Asian, White and Other. The county's Social Services Department is represented on the Panel, and its staff and computer facilities are used to undertake a cumulative quarterly analysis of the data. The results are not published at present. The police and other agencies involved are currently reviewing the working of the Panel, with the aim of expanding the scheme, including the ethnic monitoring component, to a force-wide basis." 

Do you (or still) hold this data used in this scheme? A similar request has been made to the Leicestershire Police as I am not sure who, or still, holds this information
Answer:
The Council does not hold the information you have asked for.

Leicester City Council does not hold the information you are seeking; therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

